HIGH MEADOW COOPERATIVE NO. 1, INC.
c/o Stillman Management Inc
141 Halstead Avenue
Mamaroneck, NY 10543

SPECIAL NOTICE

The following information is from The Patch and an email received from Catherine Borgia.

The Hudson Valley has been rated "very high risk" for fires by state officials. The entire state is now
at a high risk for fires, and the Hudson Valley at very high risk, meaning that any outdoor fire can
spread quickly, especially if the wind picks up, New York State Department of Environmental
Conservation Commissioner Basil Seggos said Friday.

We are asking every Shareholder and their family members to make every effort to conserve water
and prevent fires. If you smoke do not drop your butts on the ground, douse them with a little water.

Water Conservation:

e Do not leave water running

e Report all dripping faucets whether inside or outside and any leaks

¢ When watering plants outside consider using a watering can, if you do use a hose only use it
for a brief period of time.

¢ Do not water the grass. The grass will return when it does start to rain.

e No washing of cars

Barbeque Safety Tips:

« Propane and charcoal BBQ grills should only be used outdoors

« Grills should be placed far away from the home, out from under eaves and overhanging
branches, and away from steep slopes, rotten stumps, logs, dry grass, and leaves

« Keep grills clean by removing grease and prevent grease from building up on grill grates or
drip trays

e Never leave a working grill unattended

« Always make sure the gas grill lid is open before lighting it

« When cooking is finished on a charcoal grill, let the coals completely cool before disposing of
them in a metal container and place the container away from the house and any dry brush

« Keep a small ABC fire extinguisher handy. Never extinguish a grease fire with water.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Your Board of Directors
August 23, 2022


https://www.dec.ny.gov/lands/68329.html
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